PUBLIC NOTICE

Commissioner Fetchenhier assembled a task force On March 6, 2020 to consider alternative uses to CR 22 and 22A.  The Task Force consisted of representatives from both the motorized and non-motorized communities. 

It was the consensus of the Task Force to continue to allow motorized use on both CR 22 and CR 22A but to close CR 22 to through traffic.  Their recommended proposal is to put a gate, between the Powerhouse and Arrastra Gulch, probably in the area of the Boulder Gulch culvert, and to put another closure somewhere between Arrastra Gulch and Howardsville.  The exact location of both “gates” would be determined at a future time. Both gates would be located in an area where vehicles could safely turn around.  Signage would be constructed at both the north and south entrances to CR 22 and the entrances to CR 22 from Arrastra Gulch.  The signage would notify the public that the roads were closed to through traffic.  Additional signage would be installed to regulate trailers.

It was also recommended that a gate, barricade or other road closure be installed on CR 22A just north of the Jepson property line.  A sign would be installed stating no motorized traffic beyond this point.  Non-motorized traffic would still be allowed to proceed beyond the “gate”.

The Task Force believes that this action will greatly reduce traffic along CR22 while still allowing motorized users the ability to visit, fish, camp etc. along the River Road, and to improve non-motorized user’s experience.

There would be no changes to the winter use of either CR 22 or CR 22A.

Written comment concerning the Task Force’s proposed recommendations may be sent to PO Box 466, Silverton, CO 81433 or via email to sanjuancounty@frontier.net by 4:00 pm on April 20, 2020.  
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